
   

 

22nd October 2021 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

This week in maths we have continued our addition and subtraction unit. We have 

recapped some learning from year 2 as well as introduced some new objectives. We have 

been adding 3 digits and 1 digits using exchanging. Can your child tell you what we mean by 

exchanging? We have also begun subtracting 1-digits from 2 and 3-digit numbers.  
 

In English, we have continued learning about non-fiction recounts. The children have 

looked at the structure of a recount as well as time connectives and how we write in 

chronological order. The children have then written a recount from the perspective of a 

Stone Age person, using our learning from topic.  
 

We celebrate the children’s hard work on their homework this week also! There were 

some amazing pieces! The children enjoyed being able to discuss what they had done and 

what they had learnt from it.  
 

Things to remember:  

 Purple reading diaries and books should be in school of Fridays. Can I also ask they are    

sent in on Tuesday’s as this will be when we hear the children read?  

 Please feel free to send your child to school with an additional fleece in black, grey or 

red as we move into the colder weather as we are still ventilating the classroom and it can 

get quiet chilly.  

 Please send your child with wellies if they wish, as we are coming into the colder 

weather.  

 Monday is still swimming and our other PE day is Tuesday. The 5th November will 

also be a PE Day for our class.  
 

Dates to remember:  

25th Oct: Half Term 

10th Nov: Wandlebury Trip- See email/parenthub for letter and consent form.  
 

‘Please find attached posters from Norfolk’s #NoToDomesticAbuse campaign. You will 

know from the news that cases of Domestic Abuse have risen sharply as a result of the 

pandemic. If you need support or know someone who might need support, we are here and 

happy to listen. If you are aware of a situation over the holidays where children or adults 

are in danger, you can call Norfolk County Council’s Customer Services on 0344 800 8020. 

They will get your information through to the right people. Don’t forget, in an 

emergency you can call 999.  
 

Any queries or questions please email me or to schedule a phone call email me to book a 

convenient time. If it is anything urgent please email or call the office. 

poplar@watlington.norfolk.sch.uk 
 

Have a lovely weekend.  
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